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Mr. Valery Timofeev

Director, Radiocommunication Bureau

Place des Nations

CH-1211 Geneva 20

Switzerland

Dear Mr. Timofeev,

Administrative Circular CA/161 points out the opportunity for RA-07 to address the structure of the ITU-R Study Groups.  It further identifies responsiveness to financial limitations and to changing radiocommunication technologies and issues as objectives of any restructuring.  The Director encourages “early consideration of the matter amongst the membership” and welcomes “any preliminary feed-back on the views of members.”

The United States appreciates the leadership of the Director in requesting a review of the current Study Group structure (Administrative Circular CA/161; INFORMAL/5, Study Group Structure, dated 8 January 2007).  We believe this will contribute toward the optimization of the efficiency of the Radiocommunication Sector, in view of continuing financial limitations and challenges presented by the convergence of radiocommunication services.

In light of ongoing financial limitations and recognizing the possibility of further budgetary reductions as a result of the decisions of the ITU Plenipotentiary Conference, 2006, it is necessary to optimize the efficiency of the ITU Radiocommunication Sector (ITU-R) and to seek savings wherever possible.  
There is also a need to ensure that both the structure and terms of reference of the ITU-R study groups meet the requirements of administrations for technical and operational standards for current and evolving radiocommunication technologies, and associated spectrum issues.  Proposals to the Radiocommunication Assembly for the rationalization of the ITU-R study group structure should be established as soon as possible to facilitate, inter alia, the identification of candidates for the study group leadership positions that will occur in any event at the Radiocommunication Assembly in October 2007, taking into account that the infrastructure of the ITU-R is subject to change. 

The U.S. contribution will propose option(s) for the reorganization of the Study Group structure, based on the following principles:

1. Study Groups should not put a financial burden on Member States or Sector Members

2. Study Groups should reflect technological reality

3. The Study Group structure should reflect ongoing efforts at making the ITU more efficient and economical

4. Study Groups should operate consistent with the principles of accountability and transparency

The United States is interested in other administrations’ views, but we believe their proposals would need to comply with these principles.

The United States of America reserves the opportunity to further modify and/or supplement this contribution as a full statement of its views in support of the Informal Meeting on R Structure to be held January 23, 2007.

I remain,

Sincerely Yours,

Richard C. Beaird

Senior Deputy U.S. Coordinator

International Communications and Information Policy

U.S. Department of State
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